
From The Dr. Phillips Community 

To: Orange County District Com~issioners & Mayor Jacobs 
Subject: FLUM Amendment request #2015-2-A-1-3 Majorca (aka 

July 21, 2015 
Rialto 2) 

Over 45 Homeowners Associations and leaders in The Dr. Phillips community 
ask you to Vote NO on the FLUM Amendment request #2015-2-A-1-3 Majorca (aka 
= Rialto 2) at the 7/28/15 BCC hearing. 

Here are the reasons why the application should be denied: 

1) The current Land Use (office/retail) is the best use of this land and 
will have a much lower impact on the community and provide services we can 
use. Look at the adjacent businesses like Tire Kingdom, Dewey's Sports Grill 
and the Car Wash - these good low impact businesses deliver very little in 
the way of AM or PM peak traffic trips on Turkey Lake Road. 

2) Too much density - URBAN residential density @ 50 units/acre belongs in 
downtown Orlando, NOT in suburban Dr. Phillips. The only reason Rialto 1 
received high density is the fact that this was a mixed use (retail, office 
and residential) "redevelopment" of the old hotel that was there. The 
residential component was originally promised as owner occupied condos 
starting from $450k+, but became apartments instead! 

3) Redevelopment - Comparing Apples & Oranges - Don't try to use Rialto 1 
density as the rationale to justify Rialto 2 getting the same because in the 
future you will create a lose/lose proposition for any other "redevelopment" 
project no matter how good, as the community will then be forced to fight it 
and say NO. If the County sets a bad precedent now, we will say: Burned once 
shame on you, burned twice shame on us! 

4) INCOMPATIBLE. The adjacent Toscana neighborhood along Spring Lake is 
mixed residential with Homes, Townhouses and Condos. Spring Lake HOA, 
Phillips Bay HOA and the Dr. Phillips Inc. new Senior Living and Health Care 
Campus are opposite this site. Deweys, Tire Kingdom and Car wash are to the 
East. 

5) Total Square Feet requested is 8x+ current entitlements - The current 
entitlements allow for 33,360 Sq. Ft. Office plus another 23,964 of retail 
for a total of 57,325 sq.ft. Compare the impact if allowed 325 apartments at 
Rialto 1's avg. 1,250 sq.ft per unit= 406,250 total Sq Ft plus another 
95M+/- Sq.Ft. parking garage. Almost~ million sf is outrageous and does not 
belong at this location in a suburban neighborhood like Dr. Phillips. 

6) TRAFFIC - The Sand Lake/Turkey Lake Intersection is already broken with 
Level of Service "F". No one can justify adding ANY am/pm peak hour traffic 
to this area as this would guarantee first responders and ambulances would 
be negatively impacted. Do you want to be responsible for someone dying in 
the future because they can't get to Dr. Phillips Hospital in a timely 
manner due to adding more unnecessary trips at this congested choke-point? 

7) Schools are Over-Crowded - OCPS can accept capacity enhancement dollar$ 
that will only guarantee more portables at our three schools. Rialto 2 is 
estimated to generate and deliver 46 DPES, 18 SWMS and 22 DPHS students. 
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